Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, October 5, 2021, 5:00 p.m. in-person meeting; 5:30 p.m., virtual meeting
PLACE: City of Miramar Commission Chambers, 2300 Civic Center Place, Miramar, FL 33025 or use the following link to register to attend virtually: https://fdot.cc/Bass_Creek_Registration. If using a mobile device, the free “Go To Webinar” application will be required to attend. If you prefer to dial in by phone, call 1(877)309-2071 and then dial the Audio Access Code: 682-937-293.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District Four, will be hosting a Public Information Meeting regarding the construction of a roundabout at the intersection of SW 148th Avenue and Bass Creek Road and construction of a multi-use path on the east side of SW 148th Avenue from the Coral Cove Elementary School pedestrian entrance to Bass Creek Road. Milling and resurfacing of SW 148th Avenue will occur for approximately 800 feet south of Bass Creek Road. The project also includes minor roadway widening, the inclusion of a chain link fence between the canal and the proposed shared-use path, drainage, lighting, signalization, signing and pavement markings.

The Public Information Meeting will be conducted as both an in-person and a virtual meeting. Participants are invited to attend either in person or virtually. The meeting will occur simultaneously whether attending in person or virtually. It will have a brief presentation, followed by a question-and-answer session.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4419 (Telephone), or toll free at 1(866)336-8435 ext. 4419 or via email at james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4419 (Telephone), or toll free at 1(866)336-8435 ext. 4419 or via email at james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Mr. James Hughes, P.E., Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4419 (Telephone), or toll free at 1(866)336-8435 ext. 4419 or via email at james.hughes@dot.state.fl.us.
